ITEM 4a

AGREEMENT FOR THE PROVISION OF SERVICES BETWEEN THE LOWRY CENTRE LIMITED AND THE CITY COUNCIL.

BACKGROUND.

As a consequence of the considerable funding allocated to the Lowry from Culture & Leisure in the Community, Heath and Social Care Directorate, discussions took place between that Directorate and the Lowry Centre early 2005 with the aim of putting in place a service level agreement. The agreement was aimed at ensuring clarity about exactly what the City Council would get in return for such funding.

This included the use of the Quays Theatre for four days each year in November at a cost to the Council of 50% of the standard rate (and an entitlement to a further four days in July each year on the same basis); Community Education and Outreach Work which would be delivered by the company with schools and community groups in the Performing and Visual Arts (a programme of work to be agreed by 31st March in each year for the twelve months period starting 1st April that year); and a 20% discount on standard facility fees on all corporate events booked by the City Council. In relation to this latter point the City Council would also be entitled to one gala event annually which would be provided at cost.

PROPOSALS.

The following proposals are intended to ensure clarity in relation to ongoing responsibilities in different Directorates for particular elements of the agreement.

1. Confirm that the following Directorates have responsibility for leading on particular parts of the agreement, as follows:-

· Culture and Leisure (Community, Heath and Social Care Directorate)– to lead in relation to the Lowry Collection, Community Education and Outreach Work and publicity material in relation to Salford Museum and Art Gallery.

· Performing Arts Service (Children’ Services Directorate) – to lead in relation to the use of the Quays Theatre).

· Chief Executive Directorate – to lead in relation to requests linking to the section of the SLA offering discounts on fees on corporate events booked by the Council and for the annual gala event.

2. To set up a Corporate Officer Group to meet quarterly to improve liaison,  communication and planning – to include representatives from Chief Executives, Community Health and Social Care and Children’s Service Directorates – and involving Customer and Support Services Directorate on occasions when the Service Level Agreement was to be discussed.

3. To develop and maintain a forward planner for City Council Corporate Events to ensure the City Council maximises the potential benefits of linking these to the opportunities provided at the Lowry through the service level agreement. 


4. That briefings on issues of concern/ opportunities be provided to representatives of the City Council on the Lowry Trust as necessary

RECOMMENDATIONS

That the above proposals be adopted – with the Community, Heath and Social Care Directorate acting as overall Lead Directorate.

Owen Topping,

Executive Manager,

Chief Executive Directorate.

